
President’s Corner

Anyone with information regarding the car tow
dolly located in the trailer parking area, please
come forward to let us know about it.  The dolly
has been parked for several years without
being moved.  If no one comes forward to
claim the dolly, it will be considered as
abandoned and will be sold by the Association.
 
We have designated 2 handicap parking spots
for golf carts; so unless you are handicapped,
please refrain from parking in these spots.
 
IMPORTANT!  Save money on your PVC
expenses by NOT pouring grease down
your drain and into the septic system. (You
could save an empty jar to put grease in which
can be thrown away easily without harming our
sewage system, or if you have a bag of
garbage, just pour the grease on top.)  Grease
is harmful to our system and can get very
expensive.  
 
Our next workshop will be on Friday, August 5
at 2p.m.   The next B.O.D. meeting will be
August 13 at 10 a.m.  Please plan to attend
and give us your input.
                       Buck Tidwell, President

Lost & Found Announcement:  Two months
ago,  a black bag fell off a car near the
entrance.  It is by the table in front of the Real
Estate office.  

Activities
 

We had lots of fun at our Annual Independence
celebration on July the 2nd.  Over 100 folks were
served at the mid day cook out.  Food was
awesome as usual.   Thank You to Buck Tidwell
and Nick Coman for slaving over the grill in this
intense heat.  Also a big thanks to Barbara
Tidwell for her continued hard work buying and
preparing food for these events.  

Thank you Barbara and Dmitry for 125 plates
and thanks to Jean Harkins for 2 boxes of
pancake mix and syrup.  We appreciate their
donations for our functions.

We appreciated Marilyn & Mel Russell and
Robert & Sandi Gambescia judging our Annual
Golf Car Parade. 

Our First Place winners were Paul & Janet
Schultz.  They are friends of Arlin & Maxine
Verely and stayed on their rental lot for the
holiday.  Their 4 children, Nathan, Erin, Kristen,
& Kathleen enthusiastically decorated the golf
car with some added help from Dexter, the
faithful family dog.  The kiddos were so into the
holiday that they decorated their bikes and had
their own bike parade on the 4th.  Job well done
Schultz family!  

Second place went to Sue Tibbette’s family.
Becky, Blake and Brandon did an awesome job
making their cart shine with red, white and blue.
It is wonderful to see the young ones so excited
about such an important holiday.

Our Third place went to new owner Jan Timoteo.
Her 3 partners in crime were Sally Jones, Dawn
Taylor, and Jean Harkins. Puppy dogs,
Precious, Freddie, and Daisy accompanied
them.  They were all rocking out. 



We want to thank Nick Coman and all the
fellas for the delightful blueberry pancake and
French toast breakfast. It was yummy! It is
such a treat to have the men take charge and
let the girls have a break from time to time.

Thank you for supporting our new ice cream
treats in the big freezer. We are on our 3r batch
of ice cream and this time we have 3 choices of
Weight Watchers treats for some of our health
conscious owners.

Bingo and the Movie night were big hits this
month. Thank you Kaye Bushyager for making
Bingo happen. We love trying different things.
Also thanks to Barbara Tidwell for getting the
movie, Secretariat and for preparing the hot dog
meal prior to the movie. We will do a new movie
again on August 15 at 7 PM. The movie will be
The Lincoln Lawyer.   Nick's famous spaghetti
(frozen from recent dinner) will be served at 6
PM with garlic toast for $2.00 for as long as it lasts.

Barbara Muslin is Acting Sunshine lady while we
are looking for a new volunteer.   Also Kaye
Roan is unable to go forward with chairing the
committee that gets meals out to friends and
neighbors that are sick and in need of help.
Barbara Tidwell has taken this on until someone
else can step up to the plate. We need
volunteers to keep these functions alive...
Thank You Barbara Baggot and Kaye Roan for
your time served and to the 2 Barbara's for
stepping in at the last moment. If this is an area
you would feel comfortable volunteering, please
see Barbara Mushlin, Barbara Tidwell or Lanell Coons.

The sunbathers have reported: Thanks to the
Activities for getting them additional deck chairs
and end tables. Glad you are enjoying them.

Donna Winburn has agreed to make a
monthly event calendar available on one
page. It will be attached to the Pipeline.
Thanks Donna!

Yard Sale was a great success this year!
Thank you for all your donations.

A big thanks to Barbara Stone for keeping our
gardens in tip-top shape. The last garden
party consisted of Stephanie Adair, Jan
Timoteo, Barbara Stone and Lanell Coons.
Thank you volunteers! Next garden work day is
9/13/2011 at 8:00 AM. Come weed with us!

Apples Fritters & Coffee on August 13 from
8:00 - 9:30 AM $1.00 Donation

New Ideas!!! Ray Garceau would be interested
in teaching guitar lessons and woodcarving.
See Roy on Lot #279 or sign up at the
Pavilion.

Breakfast August 20 8:00-9:30 am -Light Fare!
 Bagels/Cream Cheese, Yogurt, Muffins, Apple
Fritters, Fruit, Coffee and Juice. Donation
$3.00

Upcoming Events at PVC:

Sewing Class: Aug. 2 taught by Anne
Raptis. Sign up in Pavilion.

Ladies Day Out: Friday, August 5. Meet at
9:45 am at the Mailboxes. Please sign up in the
Pavilion if you plan to go. Drivers are needed.
Barbara Mushlin has planned a delightful trip
of shopping in Dahlonega and lunch at Wolf
Mountain Winery.

We are so grateful to Barbara for organizing
these splendid trips.

Last week we went to an orchard, shopping
and out to eat. The peaches we bought are



real Georgia peaches - the best!

Card Bingo August 8 at 7 pm

Pipeline Deadline: Friday, August 26. Please get
the news to Jan Coman, Lot 90. If you have
any special events you would like in the
calendar, please contact Donna Winburn, lot
266.

September 3 Labor Day Cookout at 12:30:

Pulled pork, baked beans, coleslaw, Brunswick
stew, potato salad, tea and lemonade.

(Ladies, please bring one of your wonderful
deserts to the cookout.)

Tickets will be sold in advance. See Lanell
Coons lot 264, Kay Bushyager lot 129, Barbara
Tidwell lot 16, Barbara Mushlin lot 114, or Pat lot
164.

Folks will be allowed to get their seats, then
tables will be drawn by random to avoid people
standing inline in the sun and heat. Donation is
$5.

Recipe of the Month;                

    

Brick Chicken

Split one whole chicken in half. Marinade in Italian
salad dressing or in lemon marinade for 2 - 3
hours. Pat dry. Brush with olive oil. Place on
the grill. Wrap a brick in aluminum foil. Lay the
brick on top of the chicken while it is cooking
until the chicken is done. 

Jean Campbell.

The Covenants Committee:

Voting proxies were eliminated, The quorum
requirement is now 90. Thanks y'all for the
prompt return

Sympathy to Our Friends and neighbors:

Jody Deitz' brother passed away. 
Elizabeth Carter's sister also passed.

Get Well:

Peg Crotty had leg surgery.

Harold Auer is very ill. We pray for him and
Arvella.

Annelle Strickland, Marilyn Fritz and Holley
Watkins are ill.

Paul Merritt had surgery on his shoulder.

Wayne Howlett had a heart problem. He and
Traveen are both in our prayers.

Chuck Pschier (a former owner) had a stroke.



Lord, we pray for all our friends. Please bless
them with healing and comfort. Amen

Welcome!

The Welcome Committee greeted Mark &
Renault Herrington from Senoia, Ga.   Mark
enjoys flying a single engine plane and fishing,
while Renault is into sewing and scrap
booking. They have 2 children and 3
grandchildren. Mark has a business preparing
taxes that keeps him busy. They are currently
trying to get some gardening done to beautify
their new lot. Mark and Renault are in and out
quite a bit, but please stop by and say Hello
when you see their vehicle here.

Jim and Betty West purchased Lot #223, and
successfully placed a lovely 12 wide park model
on the lot. This is our 3r new i2-wide in the
park. They have two sons, Clint and James,
two sweet daughters4n-law, Melissa and Lanie,
and 5 grandchildren. It was all hands on deck
this past weekend to help Mom & Dad get the
place set up. They are a close-knit family
taking an annual family trip for 5 years in a row.
Jim & Betty are looking forward to coming to
the mountains and rocking on their back
porch. They are quite active in their church
and will work another 5 years at a John Deere
dealership. Make them feel welcome when you
see them.        Lanell Coons

Unicoi Saturday night music:

August 6 - Cane Creek Bluegrass Band

August 13 - Ed Teague & Friends (Bluegrass)

August 20 - Joanne Steele (Folk)

August 27 -  Nelson Thomas
(Appalachian)

Inspiration for August:

"Happy moments, PRAISE GOD. 
Difficult moments, SEEK GOD. 
Quiet moments, WORSHIP GOD 
Painful moments, TRUST GOD. 
Every moment, THANK GOD."

"He arrived this morning, We had prayer;
Spent some time just talking,

And He held me for awhile

Because I was having a bad morning.

Then, He was on his way to your place."

Don't forget we have Directories for sale for $6
and PVC Cookbooks for $10. Not as many were
printed this year because of the economy, so
get yours before they're gone!!


